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One of the great debates in higher educa
tion has centered on whether colleges and 
universities should turn out graduates 
immediately fit for employment or rather 
just well-educated people who will need 
specific training for a job. Academics 
maintain they will not provide job skills; 
their goal is to instill understanding. 
Universities are not like and indeed are 
above technical schools. Employers, on 
the other hand, like students who need 
Ii ttle or no extra training. They empha
size practical applications, not theory. 

This debate is nowhere more apparent than 
in meteorology. In our field, the oppo
sing sides have polarized. This is partly 
due to the nature of the field. Meteorol
ogy is definitely a science, but its ap
plied version, weather forecasting, is a 
combination of science and art. Indeed, 
there are few fields where you can have 
such total opposites still being called by 
the same title, meteorologist. A pure 
theoretician can derive any equation and 
can explain in mathematical terms what is 
happening in the atmosphere. Often he can 
not make a simple forecast and, in fact, 
considers doing this well beneath him. On 
the other hand, a person can be an excel
lent forecaster but not have the slightest 
idea why things are happening. He may 
consider the mathematics to be superfluous 
and certainly wants no· part of them. 

Education falls into the middle of this 
debate. Ideally, a meteorology graduate 
would be able to make a forecast and ex
plain it physically and mathematically. 
There, of course, would be great difficul
ties in terms of time to produce such stu
dents. We're almost discussing two separ
ate courses of study. Even if it were 
feasible it would take a teacher who not 
only could function as an operational me
teorologist but also one who understands 
and could explain the mathematical as
pects. One way of doing this would be to 
hire two different people, one an applied 
type and the other theoretical. This 
leads to a basic problem in meteorology 
education, the professor. 

In the education system, 
:tion process takes place 

a natural selec
in meteorology. 

This process favors a theoretical, dynamic 
meteorolog ist and works against the more 
applied, synoptically oriented one. To 
teach in almost any university today, you 
must have a PhD . Doctorates in meteorolo
gy require a great deal of mathematics. 
There are many more schools which give 
doctorates in dynamic meteorology than in 
synoptic. Even those which have a synop
tic option often rely heavily on mathemat
ics. In fact, people interested in fore
casting often leave school after obtaining 
a B. S. degree becau~e of this. Therefore, 
math-oriented people are likely to be the 
professors at most universities. 

This, in itself, might not be bad if these 
people were good teachers and could ex
plain the mathematics to the stUdents. 
The truth of the matter is that most uni
versity professors are not good teachers. 
Pu tting it bluntly, major universities do 
not care if their professors can teach. 
They are only concerned with research and 
research money . A major university can 
not build its reputation on teaching; it 
must rely solely on the research results 
of its faculty. In compar isons between 
schools, they do not look at teacher eval
uations; they look at amounts of research 
grants. 

Be ing i nvol ved in academics f or over 15 
years, I can site a number of personal 
examples. I have had job interviews at 
several of the major universities . I do 
not remember ever being asked if I could 
teach or if I considered myself a good 
teacher. Course assignments were dis
cussed but only as unavoidable duties. 
Their main interest was al~ays research. 

Another example involves the latest rev i
s ion of the AMS Curr icula in the Atmos
pheric and Oceanographic Sciences. Added 
to the questionnaire that went out to all 
schools teaching meteorology were ques
tions involving research grants and the 
amount of money in each grant. The reason 
given for requesting this information was 
that potential graduate students would 
like to know the size of such grants. 
Personally, I believe potential graduate 
students are only concerned with the type 
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of research and the availability and a
mount of assistantships. They really do 
not care if a grant is worth $40,000 or $1 
mill ion as long as it will pay their way 
through school. Again it seems we have 
these schools in a contest to see who has 
the most research money. 

The above criticism seems harsh. I do not 
mean to infer there are not any excellent 
teachers in major universities. However, I 
believe good teachers are there by accident, 

not by choice. There are two cases which 
are particularly aggravating. One is when a 
researcher from another country has trouble 
with English and is made a professor and 
given students to teach. The other is the 
arrogant snob who treats anyone associated 
with operational meteorology with contempt. 

My feelings on this are obvious. I be
lieve universities should be more con
cerned with the teaching abilities of 
their professors. I look forward to hear
ing your comments on this. 
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